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Descriptive Summary 

Provenance: Gift of H.C. Brooks through Governor Huey P. Long 

Title: Stanley C. Brooks Collection 

Dates: 1861,1921 

Abstract: This is a collection of documents relating to Louisiana’s 
succession from the Union. 

Extent: 4 folders 

Accession: 9822.1-.3 
______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Biographical / Historical Note 
 
Stanley C. Brooks was a corporal in Company “E”, Sixth Infantry Regiment of the Michigan 
Volunteers during the Civil War.   
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Scope and Content 
 
This collection houses three documents relating to Louisiana's secession from the union: 
the federal laws in force, turning over the Baton Rouge arsenal to the Confederate States 
of America, and a letter regarding a block of tin at the arsenal. 
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_______________________________________________________________________ 
 
Access of Use Restrictions 
 
 Access 
  Collection is open for research 
 
________________________________________________________________________ 
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Related or Separated Materials 
  
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Administrative Information 
  
 Preferred Citation  
   

Stanley C. Brooks Collection, Louisiana State Museum Historical Center 
 
 Acquisition Information 
  
  This collection was a gift from H.C. Brooks through Governor Huey P. Long in  
  January, 1930. 
  
 Notes 
 
   
________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Contents List 
 
  
 Folder 1: Order to assume command of Baton Rouge Arsenal after act of succession  
   issued by John C. Booth, CSA.  March 30, 1861. 

Folder 2: Ordinance regarding federal laws and officers in Louisiana at time of 
secession.  Signed by Alexander Mouton.  January 20, 1861. 

Folder 3: Letter to F. C. Humphreys, Commander, Baton Rouge Arsenal from Lieutenant 
Colonel J. Borges regarding black tea.  October 23, 1861.   

Folder 4: Letter to Huey P. Long, governor, accompanying gift of these documents, by 
H.C. Booth, Mayor of Marshall, Michigan.  August 12, 1929. 

  
  


